### **ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR THURSDAY JAN 25, 2024**

Good morning Pacers!

#### LAND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT

Before we begin today's announcements, we will acknowledge the traditional territory of the Tsawwassen and Musqueam First Nations and all of the Hun'qumi'num speaking people who have been stewards of this land since time immemorial. We also offer respect to all the Elders who have gone before us and to the Elders and First Nation people who are with us today.

#### OTHER

Attention all grade 8 and 9 students who are registered to go on the snowshoeing and tubing field trip to Mt. Seymour next week, you are required to attend a meeting next Monday, Jan 29th during flex in the East gym. You are already registered for the flex in student connect. If you are no longer able to attend the field trip, please let Ms. Day know ASAP.

Wanna make some money? Sign up to become a softball umpire! Competitive wages offered, training and mentoring available. The season goes from March to July. Sign up at deltafastpitch.com. Contact <a href="mailto:umpires@deltafastpitch.com">umpires@deltafastpitch.com</a> for more information.

Would all members of The Dining Room cast and crew please come to the theatre right after school for t-shirt distribution and company photo.

For Careers 9 students, Mrs. Visscher will be holding another Flex assembly on Tuesday, Jan 30. It will be a prescribed flex, so all grade 9 students should go to the theatre for flex on Tuesday.

GSA is holding a T-Shirt design competition starting Monday. For more information check out the posters around the school or contact Ms. Jassal!

#### **CLUBS**

Hey DSS Girls! Are you interested in science, technology, engineering, or math? Unlock your potential and make a positive impact! We will meet in room 1720, on Thursday Feb 8<sup>th</sup> at lunch. Let's inspire the next generation of elementary school kids through exciting science activities. See you then!

Attention all Students. Come join us after-school at the Youth Hub for a fun and inclusive space to hangout and connect with others. At the Youth Hub we do various crafts, board games, cooking and snacks every Thursday after school. All individuals are welcome to join anytime. The Youth Hub is in room 1117 which is located just past the library.

Theatre Company will meet in the Theatre at 3:00pm. All company members are required to check in at the beginning of class time.

Crochet club will be cancelled for the next two Thursdays. Looking forward to meeting again on February 8.

A reminder that choir will meet today at lunch in the band room. Please arrive on time as you have a special guest conductor - Ms Tsui!

Want to make new friends and get volunteer opportunities? Join the Interact Club. We have a new meeting today at lunch in the library. New members are always welcome!

## **GRADS**

Tickets for the Senior Semi Formal are on sale today at lunch. Today's sales will be reserved for eligible Grade 12s only. Starting Monday at lunch tickets will be available to grade 11s and 12s. Tickets are \$25 and will be sold at the office to students in good standing.

# **PACER BISTRO**

The specials in the Pacer Bistro are Roasted Chicken with Stuffing & Vegetables and Seafood Chowder.

Reminder tomorrow is a pro-d day and there are no scheduled classes for student. Thanks for listening and have a great weekend!